BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the matter of the verified application
)

and petition of Laclede Gas Company for  
)
Case No. GO-2004-0443 establishment of an Infrastructure 
)


System Replacement Surcharge.
)


STAFF RESPONSE TO COMMISSION ORDER 


COMES NOW the Staff of the Commission and submits its response to the Commission’s June 2004 order directing the Staff to notify the Commission concerning progress toward resolution of the tax issue related to calculation of the appropriate tax in an Infrastructure Replacement Surcharge (ISRS) case.  

On June 1, 2004, the Commission issued its Order approving the Stipulation and Agreement and also ordering the Staff to notify the Commission concerning whether any progress was made in resolving the issue of determination of the applicable tax in ISRS cases filed by Laclede Gas Company.  This Memorandum is being filed in response to that Order.
Since the last ISRS case, Staff and Laclede have discussed the tax issues that arose in this case as a result of the parties’ differences in interpretation of the statutory language concerning income taxes in §§ 393.1009, 393.1012 and 393.1015 RSMo (2003).  

Staff and Laclede have been unable to reach any agreement concerning this issue and unless some consensus can be reached shortly, the issue will need to be heard and determined in Laclede’s next ISRS case, which the Company has indicated will occur in September of 2004. 

WHEREFORE, Staff submits its response to the Commission order directing Staff filing and states that the Staff and Laclede have had discussions in an attempt to reach resolution and have the been unable to reach any agreement as to application of the ISRS statute in calculating applicable taxes to be included in the customer surcharge and this issue will need to be addressed in Laclede’s next ISRS filing.
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